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1• Introduction 

1.1 Following the decision taken by the Twenty-fifth World Health Assembly in resolution 
WHA25.361 that the twenty-fifth anniversary of the Organization should be celebrated, the 
Executive Board in resolution EB50.R182 concurred with the plan for the celebration 
suggested by the Director-General and requested him "to take all the necessary measures to 
implement the plan and to report to the fifty-first session of the Executive Board". 

2. Celebration by Member States 

2.1 The Director-General sent a letter to all Member States informing them of resolution 
WHA25.361 and of the hope of the Health Assembly that Member States would celebrate the event 
in their own countries. Subsequently several requests have been received for information 
material and for suggestions on how to celebrate the event nationally. The Director-General 
has been endeavouring to comply with these requests within the range of the Organization*s 
possibilities. Notification has been received from a number of countries that they will 
issue postage stamps or special cancellations commemorating the anniversary. 

3. Action at regional level 

3.1 The subject of the celebration of the twenty-fifth anniversary was on the agenda of the 
regional committees at their 1972 sessions. The regional committees, inter alia, nominated 
one or two speakers who will address the World Health Assembly at the celebration meeting, or 
designated countries to provide such speakers. 

4• Participation of the United Nations and other organizations 

4.1 Letters on the anniversary were also sent to the Secretary-General of the United Nations, 
the specialized agencies, the intergovernmental organizations with which formal relations are 
established or permanent working contact is maintained, and the non-governmental organizations 
in official relations with WHO. The Secretary-General of the United Nations and most of the 
specialized agencies promptly informed the Director-General of their intention to commemorate 
the anniversary within the range of their possibilities. The Director-General is also pleased 
to report that many of the intergovernmental and non-governmental organizations manifested 
their most cordial interest in marking the anniversary in some manner. The organizations 
issuing bulletins and/or periodicals will publish articles on WHO. 
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5. Public information 

5.1 The April 1973 issue of World Health will be specifically concerned with the anniversary. 
The material being prepared in connexion with World Health Day 1973 for use by press, radio and 
television is in part devoted to the anniversary, and the usual World Health Day kit contains 
a retrospective article on WHO. A series of features on the Organizationfs work in various 
fields is being prepared for the press and assistance provided to organizations wishing to 
publish articles on WHO in their publications, and a selection of photographs in the WHO 
collection and some illustrations of the history of international cooperation in health are 
being offered to organizers of exhibits. A symposium on "Food, Health and Development" to 
which selected journalists will be invited, is being organized with the support of the United 
Nations Centre for Economic and Social Information to mark the twenty-fifth anniversary of WHO 
and the tenth anniversary of the World Food Programme. It is planned to take place in April 
1973 in Geneva. 

5.2 During 1973 all mail emanating from WHO headquarters and the regional offices will be 
franked by a special cancellation. Special anniversary seals will be affixed to all 
correspondence going outside the Organization. 

6• Celebration at the Twenty-sixth World Health Assembly 

6.1 The celebration of the twenty-fifth anniversary will constitute an integral part of the 
Twenty-sixth World Health Assembly as an item on the agenda to which a whole day will be 
devoted. It is recommended that this should take place on the second day of the Health 
Assembly, namely Tuesday, 8 May 1973. 

6.2 The programme of the celebration will include addresses by guests and invitees, by the 
President of the Twenty-sixth World Health Assembly, the Chairman of the Executive Board and 
the Director-General, and by the speakers from each region as indicated above. The necessary 
arrangements will be made in order to lend the appropriate solemnity to the celebration. 


